A AMERICAN WOODMARK

May 1, 2020

Via email to: warn-notice@dwd.in.gov

Indiana Department of Workforce Development
Commissioner Frederick Payne

Dislocated Worker Unit, SE311

10 North Senate Avenue

Indianapolis, IN 46204-2277

Re: Layoffs at American Woodmark Corporation’s Gas City facility

Dear Commissioner Payne,

I am writing to inform you that American Woodmark Corporation (“AWC”) will conduct layoffs
at its facility located at 5300 Eastside Parkway, Gas City, Indiana. These layoffs have become necessary
because of unforeseeable business circumstances caused by the COVID-19 crises. AWC expects that
these layoffs will be permanent.

These layoffs will occur on May 1, 2020. 1 could not provide you with notice of these layoffs
before today because the business interruption caused by the COVID-19 crises was not foreseeable.

The layoffs will impact S employees. None of these employees are represented by a union, nor
do any of them have bumping rights.

A list of the job titles included in these layoffs, and the number of affected employees in each job
classification, is enclosed.

We will provide as much support to your office as possible in assisting and counseling our
displaced employees. Please feel free to contract me at (765) 677-1690 or at the address above if you

need further information.

Sincerely,

Caleb Kerr

Director of Operations

Enclosure



A AMERICAN WOODMARK

Job Titles and Employees Affected by the May 1, 2020 Layoffs
American Woodmark Corporation — Gas City

Job Title Number of employees
Production Supervisor

Project Engineer
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Quality Supervisor



